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ARE YOU AN ABUSED PARENT OF A US CITIZEN?

Last August 30, 2011, the US Department of Homeland Security issued a Policy Memorandum that provided guidance to US Citizenship and Immigration Service officers regarding changes to the Immigration and Nationality Act (INA) that extends the ability to self-petition to battered or abused parents of U.S. citizens. 


Prior to this change, only abused spouses and children of US citizens were allowed to file petitions with USCIS if they were abused by their US citizen relative in order to obtain their lawful permanent residency status without the assistance of their US citizen relative.  With this new law under the Violence Against Women and Department of Justice Reauthorization Act of 2005 (VAWA 2005), new paragraphs have been added, paragraphs (vii) and (k), to provide automatic eligibility to file a self-petition and employment authorization to certain parents who were subjected to battery or extreme cruelty by their US citizen sons or daughters.

